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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
assisting the Acting
Superintendent in the office of
Superintendent, but he's only a
Deputy Superintendent.

BY MS. TOOHER:

Q. And what was your conversation with
Deputy Superintendent Harney?

A, He was inquiring about the process and
looking at how things were done when it came to
providing transportation, assignments to
dignitaries or elected officials.

Q. And when did this conversation occur?

A. This was probably mid-July, end of July,
that time frame.

Q. So this is after the July article in the

Times Union?

A, I believe so.
0. And did he discuss with you any of —-
A. I think this was not -—- I can state this

to you, this was not before July. I think this

was towards the end of July, beginning of August.
Q. And did he discuss with you the

reconstruction documents or the chain of events in

forming these documents?
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)

aA. With regards to either the three that
I've produced or this one?

Q. Uh-huh.

A. No, I think the topic was more of a
global picture, okay? How are we going toc go
forward when we get additional requests? What are
we going to do?

Q. Were there any changes made as a result
of those conversation?

A. There was nothing put in policy yet as to
what changes are going to be made. We just had
discussion on how we're going to report on these
in the future. How they're going to be handled,
but nothing that has come from his office yet.

Q. What was your understanding of -- as to
how they would be handled?

A. I believe that we're going to have them
put on a, I don't want to say a lead shift, but
adopting case on it, adopting a case, numerical
sequential case number associated with each work
so each of these would have been one work event
and it starts with the year 2007 and then the next
sequential number.

Q. And the ground transportation reguests
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
would now be put on a lead sheet?
A. Correct, and I believe that that may have
been -- the past, that was done in the past.
Q. But you don't know?
A. I can't recall with certainty as to how

they're done. I believe that they were handled by
taking the lead with the investigator who would
adopt a case number and state, ckay, on June, or
May 17th provided transportation for Senator Jones
or whoever.

Q. Is that in advance of the transportation
or following the transportation?

A, Usually following the transportation
because if it got cancelled, he wouldn't want to
say that I did this.

Q. So the document would not be completed

until after the transportation was complete?

A, I'm sorry?

Q. After the transportation was completed?
A. I'm sorry, I thought you said leaked.
Q. I understand. That would be created

after the transportation was provided?
A. Correct, or the assignment was completed.

Q. Or the assignment was completed. Are




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

18

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page

(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)

lead sheets public documents?

A.

MR. VALLE: Counsel, if we can
clarify public documents because
as you know, a public document
can be a statute, which is
presumptively public --

MR. TEITELBAUM: Counsel,
counsel, please, you're getting
into the testimony now. It's not
appropriate. Let the question
stand. Let the witness answer
the question.

Can I ask you to restate that?

BY MS. TOOCHER:

Q.

A.

Are lead sheets public decuments?

70

That was something that I think would be

answered by the Public Information Officer. I

don't know why not, ckay? But it's not really

within my purview,

Officer would say what gets released and what

doesn't.
Q.
public?

A.

Would you release a lead sheet to the

I would be bound to feollow the

so maybe the Public Information
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
instructions in the division in that regard to
contact the Public Information Officer, and the
guestion to me is just not within my purview.

MR. TEITELBAUM: Do you follow a
protocol?
A, I would follow the protocol. I will be
bound to.

Would I release it? If you called me and
said, hey, would you take care of this? 1I'd like
to, but I would say, hey, this is what we have to
do. I refer and I would contact the Public
Information Officer and say, hey, is this
something we can release? And if she said yeah,
I'd give it to you.

I wouldn't send you to the Public
Information Office if you had a request, but if
that was something that could be released.

Q. Did you receive any other inquiries
concerning Senator Bruno after the July 1 article?

A. I did, yes.

Q. And who were they from?

A. I received them from the Public
Information Officer who had a series of requests

for information. I'm saying that they're with




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Page 72

(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
Senator Bruno. I'm almost positive. There were a
group, number of elected officials, Governcor,
Lieutenant Governor, and Senator Bruno and a
handful of other officials.
Q. When you say the Public Information
Officer, who are you referring to?
A. That would be Captain Laurie Wagner, and
I believe her title is Public Information Officer.
MR, VALLE: Let the record reflect
that the Public Information
Officer for the New York State
Police is Lieutenant Glenn Miner.
Information Public Officer is the
specific title of the records
access officer who handles FOIL
requests on behalf of the State
Police. The Public Information
QOfficer handles requests from the
media generally for the State
Police.
THE WITNESS: Can I take a
minute? Can I get a glass of
water?

MR. TEITELBAUM: Off the
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
record.
(Discussion off the record.)
BY MS. TOOHER:

Q. So you received a request from Captain
Laurie Wagner; is that correct?

A. Yes, I did.

Q. And what was the nature of that reqguest?

A. As I recall, they were for copies of
travel records, travel logs and such.

Q. And do you have travel logs and travel
records for Senator Bruno beyond these?

MR. TEITELBAUM: "These" being?
MS. TOOHER: I'm sorry, Commission's
1, 2 and 3.
A. Yes.
BY MS. TOOCHER:

Q. And what is the nature of those
documents?

A. Okay, it later came that Anthony Williams
found a file folder containing a host of documents
relating to travel assignments prior to my taking
over. Those were additional documents that were
sent up.

Q. And those were documents that predated
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
your tenure in this position --

4, Yes.

Q. -- is that correct? And during your
tenure in this position have there been travel
logs, records beyond Commission's 1, 2 and 3 kept
on Senator Bruno, to your knowledge?

A. No, not that I'm aware of. No, not that
I'm aware of. Not that were caused at my
direction or request. If they were, they may have
been inadvertently kept by some investigator in
his folder and they later found it.

Q. and did you receive any other requests on
Senator Bruno?

A. Without having those requests in front of
me and they were sent to me, I think I got them
via e-mail or fax, I can't recall, one of them had

to come by fax because she couldn't send it to me

by e-mail.
Q. "She" being Captain Wagner?
A. Captain Wagner, excuse me.
Q. Did you receive any requests from Glenn

Miner concerning Senator Bruno?
A. No, no, and if I brought Glenn Miner's

name that was, that was a mistake, or PIO
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
position.
MS. TOOHER: He did.
THE WITNESS: I didn't. I didn't.
MR. VALLE: Yes, I did. He
brought the PIO in.
THE WITNESS: I made a
mistake by using the term PIO.
BY MS. TOOHER:

Q. Did you ever see any inguiries concerning
threats or threat assessments concerning Senator
Bruno?

A. I believe that after July 1 or towards
the end of July, there were some discussions about
threat assessments. I know that -- Can I stop for
one second? I want to say -- Let me say threat
assessments. I can tell you they were post July
1, towards the end of July. I don't recall with
certainty if it was with regards to Senator Bruno
or not. I have had additional requests for
assistance providing security with regards --

Q. Could you speak up a little?

A. With regards to providing security for
State Senator or State Assembly person after all

of this and I believe a threat assessment was done
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
for that individual, but it was not done by Troop
NYC.

Q. And do you know who that individual was?

A, Yes, it's just not on the top of my head
right now. A Senator from, I want to say Jamaica
Queens or Senator from Jamaica Queens has received
a handful of threats that has been reported to us
and we were requested to provide security for, I
think it was a her, for her as she made her stops.

Q. But you don't recall receiving an inquiry
concerning Senator Bruno in that regard?

A. No, no. I...

Q. Have you discussed your testimony here
today with anyone prior to coming here?

A. Yes.

Q. And who did you discuss it with?

A. Well, within my family, I've discussed it
with my father and my wife. OQutside of my family
within the division, I have mentiocned it to
Anthony. I had to tell Anthony that he was coming
and I discussed it with two other captains that I
happen to know.

Q. And did you discuss any of the underlying

facts and circumstances?
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)

A. No, no.

Q. And did you have any conversations with
the Superintendent about your testimony?

A. No.

Q. And did you have any conversations with |
anyone from the Executive Chamber?

A. No, no. For the record, I don't know

anybody from the Executive Chamber.

Q. And did you have any discussions with
Mr. Valle?
A. Just pertinent -- not pertinent

conversation. About my previous testimony and |
counsel has not told me anything other than come
in and just tell them what happened, in sum and

substance.

Q. And did you review any documents before
coming here today?

A. The other day -- I maintained since this,
since we got these request, I've maintained a, I
don't want to say folder or file, I don't want to |
maintain that term. A retained a copy cf every
document I sent out in response to any reguests
and it sits on the floor in my office and I began

to review those hopefully to refresh my
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{MAJOR MICHAEL KCPY - 10/2/07)
recollection, and I Jjust, you know, I stopped and
put it down and put it back and that was the
extent of it.

Q. And deo those documents pertain to the
time frame from say May through June, July, or is
it after that event? What's the time frame cover
of those documents?

A. They span from probably two years before
I got promoted to I think the last request was
from Captain Wagner.

Q. And in reviewing those documents were
there any documents that were pertinent to the
ground transportation of Senator Bruno?

A, Yes. But I think, I believe that they
were all here right now.

Q. Are there any that you recall not seeing
here tecday?

A, Yes. I don't know if they're pertinent
in that they have -- in my mind I'll use the term
pertinent. They have his name; they pertain to
his ground transportation; and Troop NYC.

Q. Do you know the time frame for those
documents?

A, Yes. They span from probably two years
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
before I got there to say this point here.

Q. I think that we would request if there
are documents from say January through July that
pertain to this ground transportation of Senator
Bruno and the request for the recreation of

documents, that those documents be provided.

A, Yes.
Q. If they have not already been provided.
A, I have an entire pile. If you're making

that request to me right now, okay, I have an
obligation to do what I can. I would ask if this
can come to the division --
Q. We can certainly do that.
A. -- in that fashion.
MR. VALLE: I think we already
requested those documents.
THE WITNESS: Okay, it's the
same thing with the lead sheet
giving the lead sheet out. 1I've
got an appointment obligation I
have to fulfill.
MR. TEITELBAUM: You'll take
care of it?

MR, VALLE: I'll take care
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2 of it.
| 3 MS., TOOHER: We probably
i 4 have those documents, but we
| 5 would just like to...
3 MR. VALLE: Some of the
7 documents you're talking about
8 were provided or discussed I
9 believe before in reference to a
10 request by the FOIL officer. The
11 documents previous to this
! 12 incident?
. 13 THE WITNESS: Yes. It's,
14 you know, it's a wide range
15 question. All I'm saying is I
16 have a stack of documents that
17 have come to my desk as a result
18 of this situation.
19 MR. VALLE: TI'll make a
20 point of reviewing the documents
21 the witness is referring to if
22 there's -- this stack of
23 documents and make sure that
24 every document he is referring to

or that is within his possession
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
has either already been turned
over or I will turn them over.

THE WITNESS: Can I clarify?

He has everything that I have.
MS. TOOHER: Okay.
THE WITNESS: I'm sorry.
I'll only saving this so that I
have a copy down the road.

MR. TEITELBAUM: Major, there's
been prior testimony concerning training of
troopers who drive dignitaries concerning
maintaining these dignitaries in a safe condition;
that they're not harmed.

Are you familiar with that kind of
training?

A, I know that there is training out there.
I'm not familiar with the extent.

MR. TEITELBAUM: Have you had that
kind of training?

A. I have had training, yes, as provided by
the Secret Service, but I don't know if it's -- it
wasn't as a result of what I was going to be doing
here. It's not pertinent to this type. It was

more with regards to my assignment as a captain in
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)
Westchester and conducting escorts and motorcades
of, you know, highly elected officials from
different places.

MR, TEITELBAUM: 1In your present
position or in your prior positions that you've
held in the State Police, have you become aware of
the concerns that your agency has concerning the
safety of dignitaries where they're being
transported in vehicles?

A. I'm aware that we're concerned with the
safety of anybody that we're transporting. I
don't know if I've become aware of that. It's
just something that, you know, I know.

MR. TEITELBAUM: Do you know what
the particular concerns are when transporting
these people in New York City, you know, by the
State Police? What concerns —-

A. Get them there safely, get them there on
time, and make sure everything goes well.

MR. TEITELBAUM: And getting them
there safely, is that simply avoiding an
automobile accident or something else that they're
concerned about?

A, It's all encompassing. There's no
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KOPY - 10/2/07)

specific thing. I mean we're -- I would imagine I

would want the investigators to, yocu know, use

extreme caution and exercise due diligence when

they're transporting someone from one locatioen to

another.

MS. TOOHER: I think that's
all. Thank you very much for
coming and we appreciate your
testimony.

THE WITNESS: Okay. That's
it?

MS. TOOHER: That's it.

MR. VALLE: We can do
another hour if you'd like.

THE WITNESS: I just...

MR. TEITELBAUM: Do you want
to put something on the record?

THE WITNESS: You know, I
hope that that was helpful. I'm
certainly looking forward to
answering more of these
questions, you know. I tried to
give you the best information I

could as it was from my
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(MAJOR MICHAEL KCPY - 10/2/07)

recollection.

MR. TEITELBAUM: We appreciate

it.

THE WITNESS: If I can say
one thing also. Some of my
answers here may be different
from answers that I provided to
the Attorney General and to the
Inspector General, and if they
are a little different, I hope
you look at the fact I had to
give one statement within three

hours and I don't consider it

different, just improvements upon

each other based on my
recollection as things went

forward.

MR. TEITELBAUM: We understand.

MS. TOCHER: Thank you.
THE WITNESS: Thank you.
(Whereupon, the interview

was concluded at 3:40 p.m.)
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STATE OF NEW YORK )

SS.

COUNTY OF SARATOGA)

I, CHRISTINE GREENAWAY, Registered
Professional reporter and Notary Public for the
State of New York, do hereby certify that the
foregoing transcript to which this Certificate is
annexed is a true and correct transcript of my

original stenographic notes.

I further certify that I am neither an
attorney or counsel for, nor related to or
employed by any of the parties to the action in
which this deposition is taken; and furthermore,
that I am not a relative or employee of any
attorney or counsel employed by the party hereto

or financially interested in the action.
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